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Reference No.: CR-024-2025  

Draft No.: 1 

Committee: GOFP 

Date: March 27, 2025  

Action: FAV   

 

REPORT:  Committee Vote: Favorably 3-0 (Council Members Watson, Harrison, and 

Dernoga) Absent: Oriadha and Hawkins 

 

The Government Operations and Fiscal Policy Committee convened on March 27, 2025, 

to consider CR-024-2025 a resolution concerning Contract Approvals.  Pursuant to 

Section 819 of the Charter of Prince George’s County, Maryland the County Council 

must approve, by resolution, all multi-year contracts exceeding an aggregate of Five 

Hundred Thousand Dollars ($500,000.00).   

 

Council staff provided an overview of the resolution that would approve a multi-year 

contract to procure light and heavy-duty vehicle tires, tubes, and repair services. This 

legislation includes a five-year contract with a renewal option every year.  
 

The enactment of CR-024-2025 will have an adverse fiscal impact on the County of 

approximately $1,720,000 in FY 2026, and an estimated $5,160,000 over the remaining 

term of the contract (assuming all subsequent contract extensions are approved). 

 

Ms. Sakinda Skinner, representing the Office of the County Executive, and Director 

Butler of the Office of Central Services, requested the committees’ favorable support. 

 

After further discussion, the Prince George’s County Council’s Government Operations 

and Fiscal Policy Committee reported CR-24-2025 out of committee favorably, 3-0. 

 


